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Introduction 
In June, WECC’s Board of Directors (Board) instructed WECC’s management to gather stakeholder 
feedback on a recommended corporate structure and governance for WREGIS as a stand-alone entity. 
This paper contains the recommendations of WECC’s management, and we would like feedback on 
those recommendations. Stakeholders will be able to provide feedback through several avenues, 
including a four-week comment period in August, a town hall during the last week of July, and another 
town hall in August. Additional information regarding the comment period and the town hall meetings 
can be found at the end of this paper. 

Background 
WECC has been designated as a Regional Entity under the Federal Power Act and operates under a 
Regional Delegation Agreement with NERC. As a Regional Entity, WECC is responsible for monitoring 
and enforcing reliability standards in the Western Interconnection and for conducting reliability studies 
and event analyses for the interconnection (these functions are referred to as WECC’s “statutory 
programs”). WECC’s statutory programs are funded through assessments to Load-Serving Entities 
within the Western Interconnection. 

WREGIS, WECC’s only non-statutory program, is an independent, web-based tracking system for 
renewable energy certificates (REC) predominantly in the Western Interconnection and has been 
housed at WECC since 2006. WREGIS is funded through activity-based fees charged to its users. 
Although aligned with WECC’s commitment to resource neutrality and interconnection-wide 
perspective, WREGIS's core activities are not part of WECC’s core statutory business functions. 

WREGIS’s web-based tracking system operates using a third-party software solution. Until 2022, 
WREGIS contracted with APX for its tracking software. In November 2022, WREGIS went live with a new 
software provider, M-RETS (now known as CleanCounts). The transition to CleanCounts has not gone 
as planned, with users experiencing outages, gaps in functionality, and delays in meeting compliance 
deadlines. In October 2024, CleanCounts notified WECC that it would not renew its software agreement 
with WECC at the end of the agreement’s term, December 31, 2027. 

The expiration of WECC’s software agreement with CleanCounts created an opportunity for WECC and 
its Board to evaluate how WREGIS can best meet the needs of its users and the programs it serves in 
the future. WECC’s Board and management have undertaken a significant review of potential paths 
forward and have determined that separating WREGIS from WECC is the best path forward. 

Rationale for Separating WREGIS from WECC 
WECC’s Board and management have determined that a stand-alone WREGIS offers the most focused, 
efficient, and sustainable long-term path for WREGIS. This structure allows WREGIS to own its software 
development, build the necessary infrastructure, and move quickly and nimbly to meet user needs and 










